
 
 

Texas SAR Arlington Chapter 

Meeting Minutes 

December 10, 2022 

 

The December 10, 2022, meeting was held at the Southern Recipes Grill, 2715 N. Collins 
Street, Arlington, Texas.  Members and guests gathered at 08:30 am for fellowship and 
breakfast. 

I. President Dan Hamilton welcomed attendees and opened the meeting for Chapter 
business at approximately 9:00 am 

II. Chaplain Bob Wehr gave the invocation. 
III. Sergeant-at-Arms Richard Martin led the pledges to the U.S. Flag, the Texas Flag, 

and the Sons of the American Revolution Flag. 
IV. President Dan Hamilton recognized Past Chapter Presidents and greeted our 

applicants and other guests. 
V. Compatriot Gary Faletti gave a presentation on Scouting in Weatherford. 
VI. Compatriot John Anderson provided several reports: 

a. Annual National dues are due. All Compatriots should attend to this in a timely 
manner. 
b. 2021 ended with the Arlington Chapter having 67 members, including 8 Juniors. 
c. 2022 appears to end with 78 members, including 6 Juniors. YTD 12 new members 
and 2 new Juniors have been inducted. 
d.  2 applications have Texas approval and awaiting National approval. 
e.  11 Supplement Applications have Texas approval and awaiting National approval. 
f.  1 Transfer has been completed. 
g.  YTD 5 Supplement applications have been approved. 
h.  President Dan Hamilton placed an article in the SAR National magazine illustrating 
an activity attended by Dan and the Arlington SAR Color Guard, which in conjunction 
with two DAR Chapter representatives, honored the centennial of the Tomb of the 
Unknown Soldier monument is in Arlington Texas. 

VII. Compatriot Roger Wehr provided a very interesting and captivating presentation 
about the use of Arabic numbers versus Roman numerals.  In short, we should be 
very glad that the United States adopted the Arabic numbering system! 

VIII. President Dan Hamilton reminded all present of the combined meeting on January 21, 
2023, to be held in the Rock Springs Café, located int the Fort Worth Botanical 
Gardens, 3220 Botanic Garden Blvd.  The meeting will commence at 9.00 am.  
Please come early to enjoy breakfast. 

IX. Sergeant -at-Arms Richard Martin voiced a motion to adjourn this session and was 
seconded by David Friels. 

X. Sergeant-at-Arms Richard Martin led the Chapter members in the SAR Closing 
Admonition. 
 

 
Attendance:  17 Chapter Members and 14 guests. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, Bill Goodman, Secretary 


